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Softball 
Dauphin Athletic Association

June 1, 2017 @ 8:15 - Minutes
Township Building Meeting Room

Attendance:  Jason Kieffer,  Becky Hannon, Mark Wolfe, Jessica Paul,  Terry Barkley, Chris Barnes,  Adam Shickley, Steve Harris, Steve Ludwig, Shannon Scott
Welcome – Jason  
Reading and Acceptance of Prior Minutes – Becky   
 approved,
 Terry Barkley motioned, Steve ludwig 2nd.
Treasurer Report – Jessica  
  report approved, Mark Wolfe motioned, Adam Shickley 2nd
· Jason asked committee for their thoughts on splitting field dry costs with Baseball.  Committee decided that softball should cover the cost.
Committee Reports:



· Equipment Coordinator – Mike Bertsch
· Some equipment was purchased for $80 (catcher’s helmets, ball, bats, and shin guards) and committee agreed to reimburse Jason for this.
· Jason asked that all coach’s bags get into the storage shed as soon as possible after the last games.
· Uniform Coordinator – Laura Updegrave
· End of season shirts have been ordered and will be distributed at the pool party
· Discussions concerning pants:  can we order extra pants to have on hand for next season? 8U girls are asking for pants instead of the shorts.  Could parents buy extra pants if they want? 
(table these discussions for the August meeting)
· Registrar – Adam Shickley 
·  Adam requesting that we look at developing a better call-up list for next season
· Still do not have all registration $$ in.  Discussion on changing some registration rules to not allow on-line or in-person registration to be completed without paying the required fees.  
· Fundraiser – Matt Scott/Jason Kieffer 
· Suggestion to use Mission Barb Q as a fundraising option for next season?
· Still some raffle tickets $$ owed. Jason will address with the parents again.
· Field Coordinator –  Mike Young /Jason Kieffer
· Need fieldwork help to prepare for the 8U playoffs
· Perry County League Representative – Mark Wolfe
· The dead ball rule was reviewed: if ball hits the machine, only the runner gets the base. Other runners stay unless it is a force.
· East Shore League Representative –Denny Wonsick
· Nothing to report.
· DAA Representative –Mark Wolfe 
· Sept 9 golf outing- still in discussions on times, food needed and tourn fees.
· Home association contributions to be distributed
· DSA owes $1,000 for park lease
· DBA contributed $ to DSA for concession and gator maintenance
· Jessica will request the DSA check back from Valley Ag and reissue one
· Baseball Representative –Chris Barnes 

· Discussions on giving a $1,000 scholarship to one boy and one girl each year.

· Another skid of field lime ordered
· Website:  Josh Hagopian 
· No update.
· Concession Stand Coordinator – Amy Kieffer
· Discussed several options on how to get better parent participation in running concession stand.
· Hold a deposit check from each registrant which will be given back if concession stand commitment is met

· Ask boy scouts/ girl scouts, National Honor society,  church’s for volunteers

· Get with soccer to see how they have been able to manage this

· Jason asked that we reimburse the concession stand coordinator for mileage for all the runs to the store for concession re-stocking.
· Sponsors – Jason Kieffer  
· Successful year with sponsorships
· Pictures – Amy Kieffer 
· No issues,  picture day went well this year.
Old Business:
· Recapped opening Day- no issues
· Pitch Hit and Run Sectional day selection was not the best-  due to holiday
· Jason Motioned that we pay DAA $1,000 for park rental fee, Adam 1st, Chris 2nd- APPROVED
New Business:

· 8U tournament went very well
· 8U playoffs will be hosted in Dauphin June 2-4

· Discussion of Pool parties.

· Combine the 2 parties into just one

· July 13th was selected by members present at the meeting.  Need to check with baseball and the pool to see if this date is ok.

· Decided that we would not charge a $3 fee for siblings and parents, instead will put out a donation bucket

· Fall ball discussion

· Sign ups at the pool party and on-line
· Keep fee’s the same as last year, $25 per family or free for 6-8U
Open Floor:

· Field maintenance refresher course needed for ALL coaches.

Meeting adjourned,  Adam 1st,    Chris 2nd

